

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY AND PUBLIC WORKS

Jim Gray Mayor

Richard Moloney Commissioner of Environmental Quality and Public Works

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Jim Grav

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles Martin, PE

Director Division of Water Quality

DATE:

January 16, 2013

SUBJECT:

Agreement with Kentucky Transportation Cabinet for Reimbursement for

Improvements to the Sanitary Sewer System as part of the KTC

Newtown Pike Improvements Project

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of the agreement with the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KTC) for sanitary sewer improvements to replace failing sanitary sewer lines on Fourth Street.

As part of the Newtown Pike improvements project, KTC is making improvements to Fourth Street from Newtown Pike to the railroad tracks. While this roadway construction is underway, it will be possible to have a significant amount of failing sanitary sewer replaced as part of the contract. These sanitary sewer improvements will consist of installation of 1,600 linear feet of 18" ductile iron pipe, 411 linear feet of 8" SDR-35 sewer pipe, 165 linear feet of 4" PVC pipe, 16 - 5' diameter manholes and abandoning 1,576 linear feet of existing sanitary sewer line. The cost estimate for this work is \$793,064.00 and is to be reimbursed to the Transportation Cabinet. We have been working closely with KTC to coordinate these sanitary sewer improvements and both parties are in agreement as to the routes and locations of the sewers.

This agreement will allow the KTC to bid the sewer improvements portion of the project along with the roadway improvements for Newtown Pike. It will then be the LFUCG's responsibility to repay KTC for the work done on the sanitary sewers.

Funds are presently budgeted in:

4003-303408-3462-92811

PROJECT: SSREHAB 2013

BUDREF: 2013

ACTIVITY: CONSTRUCT

Please let us know if you have questions or need additional information.